

Sea Pines Homeowners Association

Brewster, MA 02631

Message From Your Chairman, FMB 6/1/95

I firmly believe that we are four condominiums attempting to function harmoniously as one. As you know, I did not solicit this position, however, if the Facilities Management Board thinks that I can handle the job, I have agreed to make every effort to weld the owners together for our common benefit. I hope to make my theme "Communication". If I can change subjective thinking to objective thinking, progress will be made.

Attached is the list of Board Members, in term, and those elected on May 28, 1995. To continue the theme "Communication", it will be beneficial if you will make every effort to communicate your thoughts and concerns with the elected Board Members as often as time allows. True, most of us are here to enjoy the wonderful ambiance of Sea Pines and don't care to be involved in argumentive subjects. One way to assist in the communication theme would be to serve on a committee of your choosing. Let me know if you have any questions about committee assignments.

Board meetings are normally held the last Saturday morning of every month at 8:30 in the morning. Every homeowner's attendance at these meetings would be appreciated as your time allows. This is another method of being aware of on-going decisions and events at Sea Pines.

I won't be able to do much more than moderate the operation of Sea Pines, so I will need lots of help.

I look forward to a successful year.

Deane Keuch Chairman, FMB